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Spring 2015  

Message from our  

Executive Director  
 

 

Dear friends and colleagues, 

 

aƻǎǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ bŀƴŎȅ .ǊŀŘƭŜȅΣ ǘƘŜ W¢/Ωǎ 9ȄŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ŦƻǊ нр 

years, retired in October of last year.  Her legacy is, without question, out-

standing and our system owes her a great debt of gratitude.  As Jean 

¢ǿŜŜŘΩǎ ƴŜǿ 95Σ L ŀƳ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀ Ǿƛǎƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƻŦŦŜǊǎ 

women and their families extraordinary care in the face of substance use 

and mental health challenges.   

¢ƘŜ WŜŀƴ ¢ǿŜŜŘ /ŜƴǘǊŜΣ ƻǊ ά¢ƘŜ ¢ǿŜŜŘέ ŀǎ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƛƳŜǎ ŀŦŦŜŎǘƛƻƴŀǘŜƭȅ 

known, has added many additional services in the past decade, i.e. child 

care, supportive housing, outreach, to name a few.  This  expansion has the 

much needed effect of reducing barriers for women, increasing access to 

treatment, and ultimately contributes to a seamless continuum of care 

where needs can be matched with services and the possibility exists for a 

women to receive counselling,  care for her children and, if needed, access 

to  safe and supportive housing.  This is what women need and what 

women deserve.   

!ǎ L ǿǊƛǘŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƴƻǘŜ ƻƴ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ όL²5ύΣ L ŀƳ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜŘ ƻŦ 

the sacrifices of many to advocate for the unique needs of women and chil-

dren, particularly those struggling with addiction and mental health issues.  

We are grateful for their efforts and inspired by the courageous women 

who benefit from them.   

I leave you with a quote from Maya Angelou; while it is true every day, it 

seemed especially appropriate on IWD -- άCourage is the most important of 

all the virtues, because without courage you can't practice any other virtue 

ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴǘƭȅΧέ  Maya Angelou.     

Lucy Hume 

March 8, 2015 
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Women often wonder how they can access services at the Jean Tweed Centre.  We 

have a range of programs that are described on our website www.jeantweed.com.  

Women can join our weekly support and stabilization group as a way to get started.  

This group meets on Tuesday evenings at 6:00 pm and Thursday afternoons at 1:30 pm 

at 215 Evans Avenue. 

 
 

There is no waiting time for this service and you can come as often as you like. In addi-

tion to the support you will receive, you will learn about coping, staying safe, assessing 

your motivation and what your next steps could be.  For women in commuting dis-

tance of JTC, we encourage regular participation in this group as an anchor while you 

are waiting for admission to other programs. 

How to get started at JTC 

Rogers Media Volunteer Day  
On December 11th, 20 employees from Rogers Media came to the Jean Tweed Centre for 

a day of volunteerism.  Led by Lara Root, Vice President Human Resources, Rogers Me-

dia, this dedicated group of people brought donations and volunteered in both our 

/ƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ /ƭƻǎŜǘ ŀƴŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ /ŜƴǘǊŜΦ  

 

¢ƘŜ WŜŀƴ ¢ǿŜŜŘ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ŀŎŎŜǇǘǎ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ŎƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǿƻƳŜƴ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŎǊŜπ

ŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ψ/ƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ /ƭƻǎŜǘΩ ǘƻ ƘƻǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƛƴ ŀƴ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜŘ ƳŀƴƴŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƭƛŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ŜŀǎƛƭȅΦ  ¢ƘŜ 

Rogers team brought bags and bags of clothing donations 

and helped organize the closet. 

 

¢ƘŜ wƻƎŜǊǎ ǘŜŀƳ ŀƭǎƻ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 

Development Centre including books, clothing and toys.  

They helped organize toy donations and created holiday gift 

packages for the children at the Centre.  This is an annual 

event for Rogers Media and the Centre is incredibly grateful 

for their yearly support and dedication to the women and 

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇΩǎ 

enthusiasm was truly inspiring. 

Did you know? 
63% of families have been touched by a substance use problem  

(Faces & Voices of Recovery Campaign 2014) 

http://www.jeantweed.com
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The Jean Tweed Centre Staff Spotlight: 

Telemedicine and our Nurse Practitioner  
 

Each issue we spotlight 

the individuals and 

departments of the 

Jean Tweed Centre 

who work so hard to 

support the care and 

counseling of over 

1700 women per year. 

In this issue we focus 

on our Telemedicine 

Program, and our 

Nurse Practitioner 

Rosie Yoon.  

 

Rosie is a very busy Nurse Practitioner. In addition to her 

responsibilities at the Jean Tweed Centre, she is complet-

ing her PHD in Outcomes and Evaluation in Health Sci-

ences Research.  She is incredibly excited about her thesis 

which examines whether organizational capabilities in 

trauma informed care make a difference in terms of qual-

ity of care and health outcomes.  

 

Rosie is also a mother of two , Noah, 6 and Chloe 3.  She 

hopes that her children will be happy and balanced and 

feel like they are making the world a better place however 

ǘƘŜȅ ŎŀƴΦ  {ƘŜ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƻƴŜΩǎ ŎƻƳƳǳπ

nity is what unites all of us.   

 

Her main passion is connecting with people and helping 

ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎƘŜ ŎŀƴΦ  wƻǎƛŜΩǎ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƛǎ ǎǇŜƴǘ ƻǳǘŘƻƻǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ 

her family and traveling wherever there is an ocean beach.  

She also loves to walk the city and spend some quiet time 

ŀƭƻƴŜ άŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƳŜƴǘέΦ 

 

Led by Rosie, the Centre is using telemedicine technology 

to reach and connect with women.  Rosie has  

appointments at both Evans Avenue and our satellite sites.  

She is also able to meet with patients online on the OTN 

network which is truly innovative.  It is just like Skype, but 

more secure ς clients can speak with Rosie and discuss 

their needs over the internet. 

 

Many women who come to the Centre have not had a 

chance to see a family doctor for a variety of reasons, for a 

very long time.  As a result, women may not have ad-

dressed reoccurring health concerns, unattended injuries 

and lapsed prescriptions.   The Centre views these health 

needs as key to their overall recovery. 

 

ά²ƻƳŜƴ ǊŜŎƻǾŜǊƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǎǳōǎǘŀƴŎŜ ǳǎŜ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƴǘŀƭ 

health concerns often face multiple barriers to accessing 

timely and appropriate health care.  The implementation 

of telemedicine to enable access to Nurse Practitioner ser-

vices for women has been immensely impactful, not only 

in the ability to provide direct and timely medical care to 

women, but to bridge a gap in integrating medical and non

-medical systems of care.  The result is a wraparound ser-

vice based on the needs of each woman.  OTN presents 

huge opportunities to connect women in a timely manner 

to a network of specialists and services. In a health system 

that is often fragmented and ill-coordinated, OTN has 

proven to have immense potential to offer quality care 

that is responsive to the needs of women.  It has been a 

great privilege to work in partnership with women over 

the last year in 

building therapeu-

tic alliances and 

trusting relation-

ships that have 

proven essential in 

connection and 

restoring health 

ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭƭƴŜǎǎΦέ 

Rosie Yoon τ Nurse Practitioner 
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Planned Legacy Giving 

Did you know? 
The disease burden of mental illness and addiction in Ontario is 1.5 times higher than all  

cancers put together. This includes years lived with less than full function and years lost to 
early death. 

Ratnasingham et al (2012). Opening Eyes, Opening Minds: The Ontario Burden of Mental Illness and Addictions 

 

A planned legacy is a timeless gift for the future.   It is the process of designing charitable gifts so that the donor 
realizes philanthropic objectives while maximizing tax and other financial benefits. A donor can leave a legacy 
through bequests, gifts of residual interest, a charitable remainder trust, a gift of stock options, or transfer of 
shares: 
 

Bequest: A bequest is the most common way to leave a gift for the future.  The gift is stipulated in an individ-

ǳŀƭΩǎ ǿƛƭƭΣ ǘȅǇƛŎŀƭƭȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳ ƻŦ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƻǊ ǊŜŀƭ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅΦ 

 

Gifts of residual interest: A gift of residual interest is typically provided when a donor would like to give an  

irrevocable gift of property while retaining life interest - the use and enjoyment of the property, for the remain-

ŘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƴƻǊΩǎ ƭƛŦŜΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƻŦǘŜƴ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳ ƻŦ ŀ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴŎŜ ƻǊ ŀǊǘΦ 

 

The charitable remainder trust: A charitable remainder trust is funded with income producing assets like cash, 

securities or real estate.  The income is paid for life to the individual beneficiary or the donor, and the principal 

is donated posthumously to the charity of choice. 

 

Gifts of stock or securities options:  Giving publicly traded securities, shares, bonds, mutual funds, bills, warrants 

and futures listed on the Canadian stock exchange, can be an attractive option for any donor.  Normally, when 

an investor sells shares that have grown in 

value, the investor will have to pay tax on the 

increased value (capital gain) of the shares.  

However, if the investor donates the shares to 

a registered charity, the investor receives a 

tax receipt for the full market value of the 

ǎƘŀǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ Ǉŀȅ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǇƛǘŀƭ 

gains tax. 

If you are interested in knowing more about 

planned legacy giving, please contact the De-

velopment Department at 416-255-7359 ext. 

245. 
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In 2013 the city of Toronto lost a great philanthropist, Margaret Chambers. The 

loss of Margaret is deeply felt by many people across the province from all  

generations, for whom she was a counsellor, mentor, confessor, colleague, 

shoulder-to-lean-on and ally, never with judgment, and always with wisdom and 

love. 
 

aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘϥǎ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳǇŀǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ŎŀǳǎŜǎ ǿŀǎ ŜȄǘǊŀƻǊŘƛƴŀǊȅΦ 

The Jean Tweed Centre, Victoria University (University of Toronto), Toronto East 

General Hospital, Women's College Hospital, Jocelyn Palm for Glen Bernard 

Camp, Canadian Cancer Society and TVO are but a few of the beneficiaries of her 

generosity.  
 

Margaret was a leading supporter of The Jean Tweed Centre for many years and in 2014, we received the largest 

ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ W¢/ ŦǊƻƳ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎ ŜǎǘŀǘŜΦ IŜǊ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ Ƙŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ 

impact on the lives of women and their families in our community. Simply put, Margaret changed lives for the 

better. 
 

άL ǘƘƛƴƪ ǿŜ ǿƻƳŜƴ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴǎΦέ ǎƘŜ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴŜŘΦ 
 

Margaret was born on October 18, 1916 in Norwich, Ontario, the only daughter of George and Edith Chambers. 

¢ƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƳƻǾŜŘ ǘƻ ά¢ƘŜ .ŜŀŎƘέ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ ƻŦ ¢ƻǊƻƴǘƻ ǿƘŜǊŜ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ ƭƛǾŜŘ ƘŜǊ ŜƴǘƛǊŜ ƭƛŦŜΦ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ 

graduated from Malvern Collegiate in 1934, and with her mother's encouragement, completed her BA in  

mathematics at Victoria College in 1938. As one of the first six employees at the Co-operators, she became a suc-

cessful executive, serving the Company for more than twenty-five years. Margaret joined the Venture Club and 

then the Soroptimist Club for business women where she made many life-long friends. She loved to read the  

business section in the Globe and Mail, travel the world, play bridge, go to the theatre, attend lectures and 

warmly host friends at the Granite Club.  
 

Margaret attended Glen Bernard Camp in her 

teen years, and believed that it transformed her 

life. From then on, she did everything in her 

power to ensure that girls were able to experience 

the special gift of risk taking and leadership. Mar-

garet Chambers was an example to her many ad-

mirers of how to live life long and well. She will be 

remembered for her clear mind, big heart, integ-

rity and grace. 
 

Thank you to Margaret for her dedication to not 

ƻƴƭȅ ¢ƘŜ WŜŀƴ ¢ǿŜŜŘ /ŜƴǘǊŜΣ ōǳǘ ǘƻ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ 

causes across the city. Her kindness and legacy 

will continue to be felt throughout the years.  

 

Margaret Chambers  

Margaret  lived in her beloved Beaches neighbourhood her entire 

life 
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Basketeers  

www.basketeers.ca  

Led by Cheryl Stoneburgh the Basketeers organizations 

have been donating baskets of household goods for 

women in need for 14 years. In 2013 Basketeers sup-

ported 47 women's shelters with a total of 1,329 beau-

tifully wrapped baskets. The original concept was "to 

support women in new beginnings". Over 3500 volun-

teers purchase a large laundry basket and fill it with 

items a woman starting a new life might need. A num-

ber of baskets were donated to the clients at the Jean 

Tweed Centre. 

 

Church of the Atonement 

256 Sheldon Avenue, Etobicoke, ON M8W4X8 

For a number of years the congregation at the Church 

of the Atonement in Etobicoke has donated to the Cen-

ǘǊŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ Ƙŀǎ 

been incredible throughout the years and we are very 

grateful. 

22 Division Police Services  

www.torontopolice.on.ca 

Led by Officer Rich Dio-

dati, 22 Division collected 

four vanloads of toy do-

nations from local 

schools and the commu-

nity and donated them to 

the Jean Tweed Centre. 

The generosity of 22 Divi-

sion and the community 

ensured that all families 

in services at the Centre 

received holiday gifts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holiday Major Donor Spotlight  
This holiday season we had a number of generous donations that helped make the 

season a happy one for the women and their families at the Centre.  

Toys donated through the 22 Division program 

http://www.torontopolice.on.ca

